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Pack 27 Bear Scouts worked on their Whittling 
Chip Award at the museum.

In our last Speaking Trumpet Newsletter, our Past President Dave 
Clark told his story about how his membership started at the Hersey 
House Barn on a Wednesday night in 1980 and he reflected on his 12 
years of presidency.  My journey with the museum started with a very 
similar story. On a Sunday afternoon in October 2016, a ride on the on 
the Fox led to Dave and Russell Clark asking for $35.  At first I wasn’t 
sure if it was the cost of the ride or they were asking me to join.  I am 

happy it was the latter and they asked me to be a member.  
	 Although I only have been involved with the museum for a little over a year and a 
half, I am learning a lot from our founders, members, and current and past leadership.  
I expect my experience with the museum will be just as fulfilling as it has been for 
everyone else. I also hope I have just as many stories in helping to maintain and improve 
the museum as our members did with building it.
	 2017 was a great year for the museum and I expect we will continue to build on 
it through 2018.  We had quite the run of successful events — barn sales, Firehouse 
Night, some open houses, a few parades, resurrection of the Bunny Wagon restoration, 
the start a brick fundraiser, the re-launch of our website, and we had our first 
annual picnic with MAFAA. 
	 Through all this I have learned there is a lot of work that takes place behind 
the scenes and it specifically starts with our Clerk Geri Duff.  Geri is the backbone of 
the organization and we are very lucky to have her. 
	 In addition to Geri, many of our members go above and beyond for the museum on a 
regular basis. While we don’t have the space to recognize everyone, I do want to point 
out some of the efforts that were made over the past year.  
	 Mark Duff was instrumental in harassing Verizon to get our phone line back in 
operation. As a result of his efforts the museum made it to the 21st century with high 
speed internet and cable television.
	 Thank you to Victor and the crew turning the “Barn” into Bare Cove Fire 
Museum’s Tire Service Center. Engine 4 has four new “sneakers” and the Bunny Wagon 
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2/21 — BCFM Board of Directors meeting 7:30 PM
3/10 — BCFM Open House with South Shore Model Railroad 

Club Open House 
3/14 — BCFM Board of Directors meeting 7:30 PM
3/18 — Scituate St. Patrick’s Day Parade 
4/08 — Martin Richard Foundation 5K in Bare Cove Park
4/11 — BCFM Board of Directors meeting 7:30 PM
5/06 — Wildfire Community Preparedness Day
5/09 — BCFM Board of Directors meeting 7:30 PM
May — Fire House Night (Date TBD)
5/20 — Tri State Firefighters Meet, Webster, MA 
6/02 — Spring Barn Sale
6/09 — Quincy Flag Day Celebration
6/09 — Lynnfield Apparatus Show & Firematic Flea Market
6/13  — Annual Meeting 7:30 PM, Ice cream social to follow 
6/23–24 — Boston Amateur Radio Club field day at BCFM
6/30 — Braintree Independence Day Parade
7/03 — Randolph Night Before the 4th parade
7/04 — Hingham 4th of July parade
9/12 — BCFM Board of Directors meeting 7:30 PM
10/7 — MAFAA & BCFM Picnic
10/7-13 — Fire Prevention Week 
10/10 — BCFM Board of Directors meeting 7:30 PM
11/14 — BCFM Board of Directors meeting 7:30 PM
11/24 — Quincy Christmas Parade
12/12 — BCFM Board of Directors meeting 7:30 PM

tires are also looking good on the rims. Also thank you for 
the installation of the retaining wall around the flagpole, 
what a perfect spot to install our Bricks. 
	 Matt McCormack was instrumental in getting Hingham’s 
Seagrave Ladder and Brockton’s Mack out of storage for a 
little show and tell for the picnic in October.
	 Matt Sherman took the lead in dismantling and cleaning 
some of the glass cases. I hope we continue with the deep 
cleaning we have been undertaking lately.  Feel free to stop 
by and grab a rag for some polishing!
	 We put our newest member Daniel South to work rather 
quickly with running some CAT 5 and telephone wires from 
one end of the building to the other.  At the end of the night 
Daniel was the dirtiest, as we sent him into the not-so-clean 
crawl space.  Thank you for your help!
	 I look forward to working with everyone and hope to 
see you at the open houses, parades, and events in 2018. If 
you would like to be more involved with the museum we would 
love to see you.   Please check our calendar on our website 
for updated information on events throughout the year.

Calendar of Events
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At the 2017 Annual Meeting, Dave Clark retired from his long tenure as museum president. The 
mueum members elected Gary Tondorf-Dick as president for the 2018 fiscal year.
	 Gary brings years of expertise in the preservation of historical buildings and artifacts and will be 
an asset to the museum in the coming years.
	 Dave now has the title of Past President and will remain on the board of directors.	

2017 Annual Meeting
Around the Museum
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Lifetime member Lisa Andre planted these flowers 
back when she was our treasurer, showing that any 
little thing one does for the museum will go a long 
way. The front of the museum looks great!

Museum Grounds

Around the Museum

The board of directors voted to approve a proposal 
from Hingham Girl Scout Troop 74829 to create 
a community garden at the southern section of 
the museum. Anna Wagner and her leader Pauline 
Bogle displayed a diagram of the plan to the board 
of directors. The girls hope to be able to provide 
fresh fruit and vegetables to those in need. They 
will have the soil tested, develop a compost pile, 
build raised bed and place a sign of explanation. 
The three tire gardens are just a start. The plan is 
to have several raised beds, a trellis or two and 
benches for quiet contemplation.
	 The Bare Cove Fire Museum will not be 
responsible for upkeep. Water will be supplied 
independently by the scouts. 
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Barn Sale

Around the Museum

The semi-annual barn sale has been a museum 
main event for more than 30 years. Raising $2,000 
per year, the sale has been vital to the funding of 
the museum. The well-known sale brings visitors 
to the museum that might not otherwise be aware 
of its existence. Additionally, other non-profit 
organizations, teachers, and other charities have 
been beneficiaries of barn sale donated goods. 
Teachers have picked up books and other supplies 
for their classrooms. Girl Scouts, and the Hingham 
Historical Society have received office supplies 
and equipment for their buildings. The First Baptist 
Church has been picking all the books that don’t 
sell and through the Got Books program has 
received funds to send packages to service personnel 
overseas. 
	 Member Geri Duff has 
organized the two Barn Sales a 
year for the past 25 years. She 
announced that the October 2017 
sale will be her final one and she 
has stepped down. Geri will still 
be around to assist and share 
her knowledge should another 
museum member offer to take 
over this important museum 
fundraiser.  If interested, contact 
the board of directors. 
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Visitors
Around the Museum

The Hingham Quint 1 got fuel at the town depot and then drove by the Bare Cove Fire Museum for a 
visit. Both the 1935 Ahren-Fox and the 1999 Seagrave are in fine form.

Wednesday night after the July 4th parade we had a visitor from the Czech Republic. We don’t usually 
allow visitors on the trucks but when you cross the Atlantic Ocean to see the 1939 Ahrens-Fox you 
deserve a treat.
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Around the Museum

Amanda J. Bosworth Rebekah Lodge 186  
made a monetary donation to the museum 
to recognize the work the museum does to 
educate children about firefighting history 
and fire safety. Noble Grand Lynne Hersey 
and Lodge Chaplain and Financial Officer 
Michael Linscott dropped off the check 
to Past President Dave Clark and Clerk/
Archivist Geri Duff.
	 Lynne and Michael were given a 
tour after the presentation of the museum 
and were pleased to see the preservation 
of firefighting history as both had family 
members in the Hingham fire service.

Donation

NOTICE
2018 membership dues are due by 6/1/18. 
New this year, dues can now be paid on 

the museum website under the “New 
Membership” link. They still can be paid 
by check or cash as well. Checks made 

payable to Bare Cove fire Museum.
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Around the Museum

We opened the doors on the first Saturday in August and it was too lovely to stay inside so Russell 
Clark had the duty to move the trucks out of the building!

Summer Open House

During the October Open House  Member Jim McCann studied the records of the Niagara Fire 
Company. The Niagara was stationed in Hingham Center from 1846 to 1905. The records that were laid 
out on the tables in the apparatus floor contained the appointments made by the company and approved 
by first the selectmen and later the Board of Fire Engineers in Hingham. An extremely valuable 
resource for historians and genealogists. 

Fall Open House
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Around the Museum

Progress is being made with the restoration of Hingham’s Forest Wagon known as the “Bunny Wagon.”  
Since this picture was taken in October, the wheel rims have been painted and new tires put on. Drop in 
on a Wednesday night to learn more.

Bunny Wagon

After many years of storing Brockton’s Engine 10 in Building #52, the Brockton Fire Chief has decided 
to bring her home and possibly trade her in or sell her. While the mechanics could get her up and 
running, they decided to have her trailered for safety reasons. Hopefully someone will be able to buy 
and restore her to her former glory. 

Brockton Mack
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Around the Museum

The museum was again invited to participate in the annual Quincy Christmas Parade. Vice President 
Justin Holston and Rick Pegurri drove Engine 2 and Ladder 1 with Matthew Sherman and Past 
President Dave Clark as passengers. When they returned to the museum, they were greeted with 
Justin’s chili and Geri Duff’s sausage soup to help warm them up after driving in open cab trucks in the 
cold.

Quincy Christmas Parade
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Here is a photo of Clerk Geri Duff dressed as Molly Williams the first “official” female firefighter from 
the early 1800s who lived in New York City and was a servant of a member of the Oceanus Engine 
Company No. 11.
	 Geri read the story at the Hingham Heritage Museum in the display room where the remains of 
Hingham’s Precedent hand tub is on loan from the museum.

Around Town

	 In the Bare Cove Fire Museum is the original station sign 
from the Torrent Fire House. While the sign itself has yet to be 
restored, Town of Hingham had the little man who stood at the top 
of it refurbished and placed under glass. A specially hand crafted 
table and base display him beautifully. You can see him at Hingham 
Town Hall. 

Hingham Heritage Museum

Hingham Town Hall



Membership
Interested in becoming a member or renewing a membership? 

Please see our website for an application. Make checks payable 
to  the Bare Cove Fire Museum, 45 Bare Cove Park Drive 

Hingham, MA 02043, or pay online.

       Annual Membership $35 
       Family Member (No Voting Privileges) $15
       Lifetime Member $500 (May be paid $100/year over 5 years)

Donations
The museum always welcomes donations in any amount 
to help with our day-to-day expenses and our ongoing 

projects. You may also make a donation online.

       $25.00                  $50.00
       $100.00                Other

781.749.0028    www.barecovefiremuseum.org     
45 Bare Cove Park Drive, Hingham, MA 02043 

Open free to the public every Wednesday 7:30 pm - 10:30 pm

In Memorium

Lifetime museum member Virginia “Ginny” Gray passed away on 
January 5, 2018. Ginny was involved in many organizations around 
the Town of Hingham and the museum was honored to have her as a 
member. 

Ginny Gray

Longtime museum member John Stoddard passed away on January 
18, 2018. John was a Hingham Fire Department master mechanic 
for more than thirty years and a proud supporter of the museum. The 
museum will miss having him in our ranks.

John Stoddard



Be a Part of History
Support the Bare Cove Museum

45 Bare Cove Park Drive, Hingham, MA 02043-2685
www.barecovefiremuseum.org   781.749.0028

Since 1974, the Bare Cove Fire Museum has 
accumulated an extraordinary collection of 
artifacts, equipment, and documents that tell  
the story of the New England people who  
worked heroically to save lives and property. 

Our latest restoration project at the museum 
is our Bunny Wagon. This 1938 Dodge/Maxim 
Forest Wagon gained its nickname because it is 
small and could “hop” over rough ground to  
fight brush, woods, and grass field fires. 

To raise funds for this restoration and to help  
us improve the museum grounds, we are 
creating a brick garden at our front entrance. 
Please consider a tax-deductible purchase of a 
brick in support of the museum. The bricks can 
be engraved per your instruction, which could 
include your name, a friend or family member’s 
name, a business name, or any other sort  
of tribute. 

Please visit our website www.barecovefiremuseum.org to place an order or stop by 
the museum any Wednesday night from 7 pm to 9 pm to order in person.  

http://www.barecovefiremuseum.org


Bare Cove Fire Museum
Semi-Annual

Barn Sale
Saturday, June 2ND, 2018, 9:00 am - 2:00 pm

45 Bare Cove Park Drive, Hingham, MA 02043-2685
781.749.0028    www.barecovefiremuseum.org

Dishes     •     Books     •     Toys     •     Pictures     •     
Flatware     •     Furniture     •     pots     •     pans     
  •     skis     •     costume jewelry     •     Glasses     
 •     Videos     •     Lamps      •     Vases      •     Frames       •     
Baskets      •     Holiday Decorations      •     Puzzles      •     
Coffee Mugs      •     Records      •     Player Piano Rolls      

RAIN OR SHINE — INDOORS

Look for Building #52
in Bare cove park

http://www.barecovefiremuseum.org

